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Our school is here to… 

provide a supportive environment for  

students to develop relevant skills,  

knowledge, attitudes and values  

that maximise individual potential  

in a global society. 

FEBRUARY 
Friday 10  Year 7 Camp Returns 

Monday 13  Swimming Lessons PP—Yr 6 

   Commence and run for 2 weeks 

Monday 13  Book fair Due 

             PRINCIPAL REPORT      

Number 2      COMING EVENTS               9 FEBRUARY 2017

Well the year is in full swing now. This week we have our Year 7s in Pemberton on camp with Mr 

Bradley and Ms Keding. They are having a wonderful time and when I spoke to Mr Bradley on 

Wednesday morning they were half way through an 8km walk through the forest. 
 

Congratulations to the Teasdale family who welcomed a baby girl into their family on Tuesday night. 

Name unknown at this stage and all are well and delighted with their baby.  
 

It is very disheartening to note that during the holidays there was quite a lot of trespassing on school grounds. With the 

trespassing went damage to school property including graffiti and smashing of property, under- age drinking and 

obvious signs of the use of illicit substances. The police were notified and we thank them for their diligent and in some 

cases successful checks on our property. They will continue their observations when possible. Evidence collected 

suggests that we cannot blame tourists and holiday makers for misuse of our school. There has been graffiti also since 

school started. The school is not an area for people to come and play outside school hours, nor for people to take short 

cuts or exercise their dog.  
 

From time to time I am asked about insurance cover for students who are injured at school. It is parent responsibility to 

carry accident insurance for your children. Most medical treatment is covered by your private medical fund. Please 

check that you are covered for additional costs related to an injury that may occur at any time, inside or outside school. 
 

Teachers are planning to conduct parent meetings this week and next. You will hear from your class teacher when your 

class meeting will be. Year 1 will have theirs on Thursday 9 February, Year 6 on Friday 10th, Year 5 on Wednesday 15. 

I urge you to keep in contact with your class teacher to strengthen the education partnership between home and school. 

Carol Goodwin 

Principal 

MARCH 

Wednesday 8 Faction Swim Carnival Yr 4-12  

Friday 31  NCVISSA Swim Carnival 

RESPECT    RESPONSIBILY    CARING 



  

 

 

PETER‘S CHAP CHAT #117 

―Let‘s do this together!‖ 

 

 

45 years ago, 13 Christian church denominations got together to become 

YouthCARE and 35 years ago School Chaplaincy came into being, to better equip 

Government schools to deal with the rich tapestry that is education. 

 

Education is not all about Curriculum; it also encompasses a litany of issues that 

we need to deal with by listening, sharing, caring and loving each other. 

 

My task as Chaplain is not subject to fine-grain assessment but is essential in the 

dealing with the spiritual and emotional areas of what it is to be human…the 

thread that binds curriculum subjects together…resilience, hope. 

 

Education needs a ‗whole village‘ to be effective – parents, teachers, students, 

community. What role are you playing? 

 

I pray to meet up with you soon as I come alongside to join in with this mighty 

work! 

 

 
 

Peter Hanrahan, Kalbarri D.H.S. Chaplain  
 


